Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Tuesday 11th May 2010
 Present: Maggie Maguire(MM), Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF), Jane Evison (JE), Muriel Taylor (MT) Steph Wagstaff –Bethell (SW-B), Harry Ingram (HI), Pennie Drummond (PD), Michelle France(MF).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.    Angela  sent her apologies.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

S-WB has promoted the Riding Clubs Championship class at the Frolic on the Cheshire Horse website. So far 3 teams have entered from Delamere & East Cheshire Riding Clubs.
	

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report .  MT reported that the balance stands at £1062.47. 
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that there are 65 Full EGB members & 29 Associate members. 36 members have registered their horses for trophies & offered help at rides. 
	

	6
	PR.  JE reported there has been a quiet patch. She will produce an article after the Frolic. Our advert giving ride dates has appeared regularly in Equitrader. The Equithon date will be added.
	JE

	7
	Frolic & Wirral Rides.
PG & PD are well prepared for the Frolic. JE & MF both kindly offered to be the H&S reps on Saturday & Sunday respectively.
JE has spoken to the Country Park Ranger & plans are ongoing for Wirral.
	

	8
	Pleasure Rides.
PD will run a ride from the Cheshire View Farm Ride in July. HI offered to assist. 
PG has confirmed the date of the Congleton Ride as Nov 21st. It is proving difficult to find suitably qualified First Aiders for pleasure rides.
	PD
HI

PG

	9
	Equithon.
S-WB is making preparations & she has raised the basic contribution to £30. Notices have been put on various websites & there has already been interest shown. The sponsors have been emailed & prizes promised.
One such prize is free AI donated by Joanna Varden which is worth approximately £500. This is a fabulous prize & needs to reach a wide audience. 

It will be run as a raffle & advertised on our national website in the hope of attracting other disciplines. EGB will keep control of money raised.
	S-WB

	10
	Inter-Regional Championships.
There is to be a new organiser this year. PG & Flick Edmeston will again organise a NW team.
	

	11
	Summer Newsletter.

Sue Higgins is preparing to produce this & has appealed for news items & articles. HI will write an account of the Young Riders’ Camp. 
	

	12
	Health & Safety Provision.  AC not present so postponed until the next meeting.
	

	13
	AOB.
1.Sue Higgins has asked for advice & assistance with the Longmynd Ride for Kentucky. LF & JE are hoping to help on the day & PG will be there to help with route marking the day before.
2. The committee would like to thank the organisers of  the Teggs Nose Ride        ( John Illingworth )which raised £273 & the N. Wales Ride for Kentucky  ( Mary Korn ) which made £200.
3. The Young Riders’ Camp will be taking place on Aug 16th – 20th & at least two of our members will be there. 


	LF
JE

PG

	14
	Date of next meeting.

This will be on Wednesday June 30th at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 8.00 pm 
	








